Buc-Le Times
The Official Newsletter of the Buc-Le Aero Sportsmen
Minutes of the Saturday January 24th 2015 club meeting.
Our President - Travis Moyer called our first club meeting of the year to order at 2:00 PM. Twenty Seven club members were in attendance.
Finances: 

· Rich Collemacine provided the financial business report. Hard copies of the report were provided to all club members in attendance. The report recapped our 2014 income and operating expenses and also the beginning of 2015. The finances were approved as presented. Should any additional members wish to see the financial information, please contact any club officer.
Proposed Club Field Safety Rules and Regulations Amendments:

· Copies of the proposed rule changes as drafted by the officers committee was provided to all club members in attendance. Travis presented extensive background information and point by point justifications for each change proposal. The significant rule changes include:   

· Elimination of radio impound requirement – This is due to the proliferation of 2.4 GHz radio equipment that has significantly reduced that likelihood of frequency conflicts. 

·  Revisions to clarify usage of the pin board by club members and their (non-turbine) guests.

·  Addition of a pictorial diagram of designated overfly area. This area is no different than it has been. It is now simply presented in a picture so there is no confusion as to where this area is.
· Taxing in and out of the pits is prohibited – Aircraft must be pushed or carried to the flight line after startup pushed or carried back after shutdown.
· Travis lead an in depth discussion about recent events that have occurred at one of our neighboring flying clubs that unfortunately may lead to a large number of orphaned turbine pilots looking for a new flying field. While Buc-le welcomes pilots of all facets into our club this raises significant concern of our club members and officers as we currently have very few pilots that fly turbine aircraft and the potential for a sudden influx of turbine flyers may be detrimental to both our club members and our venue. We now find ourselves with the difficult challenge of integrating turbine flyers to our club in a manner that does not disrupt the positive karma of our membership. This has prompted significant change proposal for Turbines from 2015 onward.
· A) Not to include current Buc-Le members, a maximum of five (5) new turbine waivered members who intend to fly turbine powered aircraft at the Buc-Le field will be accepted. 

· B) New turbine flyers are prohibited from bringing non club member guest flyers who also intend on flying turbines. 

· C) Turbine flyers will require a spotter at all times during their flight. 

· D) Turbine aircraft must adhere to the same overfly areas as all other aircraft (See Diagram). 

· E) A maximum of one (1) turbine powered aircraft is allowed in the air at any given time. 

· F) All new turbine flyers will fall under a probationary period as the club determines the suitability of integrating a large number of turbines into its already existing population. 

· G) All of the above points will be reevaluated on a regular basis during club meetings to determine if it would be suitable to relax the maximum number of turbine waivers in the club as well as lifting the probationary period, add more restrictions or keep everything status quo. 

· H) Should any turbine flyers fail to adhere to these rules, a warning will be issued. Continued failure to adhere to the rules will result in expulsion from the club without a refund of club dues.
· Overnight camping is only allowed at special events or by permission by a club officer. This clause was added as a preventative measure to guard against the possibility of annoying our neighbors by someone flying constantly for days at a time.  
· For safety and noise abatement reasons night flying is limited to park flyer electric aircraft only.
· For clarity clause was added stating that failure to adhere to Club Field Safety Rules and Regulations will result in warnings and possible expulsion from the club.

· The members in attendance have voted unanimously to adopt the proposed Club Field Safety Rules and Regulations.

· The revised Club Field Safety Rules and Regulations will be posted on our Buc-Le.org web site. Charlie Minarcik has graciously offered to laminate and post the revised Club Field Safety Rules and Regulations in our pavilion.
State of membership:
· Currently our club membership is currently at 76.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 4:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Kenneth S. Horsfield, Secretary
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